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Attendance Stars for last week are 

KS1...Yellow and Blue Class.. Both with a  

fantastic 100% 

KS2... 5CS and 5HT both with   99%! 

WELL DONE  

KEEP UP THE GOOD 

 ATTENDANCE! 

Stars of the Week!  

  

 

1ST  Ily Campbell-Cowan 

1AS  Henry Sumner 

1JF  Callum Bysouth 

2G/B Holly Barney 

2CA  Jayden Partridge 

2EL  Keane Calver 

3DS  Yuvaan Prasad            

3FC       Lewis Stanley/   

  Thomas Howard 

3KO  Oliver Gordon 

4TA  Brooke Sadler 

4CF  Jack Hammond 

4LS  Grace Rabey 

5CS  Reece Bowman 

5HR  Emily Partridge 

5HT  Ronnie Reeves 

6MB  Vincent Rawles 

Play Buddy of the Week… Isaac Walford   

Play Leader of the Week… Oliver 

 Stevenson 

Diary Dates ….  

Dinner Menu A 

Monday 11th December—Year 4 Christmas 

Productions at 9.30am and 1.30pm—please 

bring programmes for entry/3.30pm—Selected 

children in home football match vs Riverside.  

Wednesday 13th December—Year 2 Christ-

mas Productions at 9.30am and 1.30pm—

please bring programmes for entry. Closing 

Date for all Christmas Buildings Competi-

tion./KS2 Christmas Dinner—please note, 

sausage roll and chips for KS1. 

Thursday 14th December— KS1 Christmas 

Dinner—please note, sausage roll and 

chips for KS2. 

Friday 15th December—Christmas Perfor-

mances at the Holy Trinity Church—Year 5—

9.30.am, Year 3—11am, Year 1—1.45pm. 

Mathletics News… 

Grove Wood Primary School has now signed up to 

an exciting new online maths programme called 

‘My Maths’ which can be used both at home and 

at school.  This programme replaces Mathletics 

and your child’s Mathletics login details will now 

no longer work as we manage the transition.  We 

know that Mathletics was well-loved by children 

and parents alike.  However, we believe that My 

Maths will be as equally engaging and we are 

looking forward to sharing it with you in the new 

year.  

Well Done to all the Reception children who     

took part in the Percy the Park Keeper Sponsored 

walk. They managed to raise a fabulous £ 759.40.  

Another great effort from Year 1 who raised £ 322 

from their recent Teddy Tour. 



There was plenty of sparkle at  Reception’s Glitter morning! The 

children enjoyed the shared learning morning making Christmas deco-

rations and had lots 

of fun folding, cut-

ting, sticking, paint-

ing, creating and 

glittering with the 

visiting grown ups. 

Thank you for your 

continued support.  

Year 5- The Essex Folk Music Project 
 

During this 

term Year 5 

have been in-

volved with the 

Essex Folk Mu-

sic Project. Nick 

and Aimee from 

the English Folk 

Dance and Song Society visited school and 

carried out a number of workshops with the 

children.  During this time the children learnt 

a little about traditional folk music and sang a 

song entitled ' The Admiral Benbow' which 

had links to the county of Essex.  As well as 

singing the children had a go at playing the 

Bodhran which is a drum used regularly in 

folk mu-

sic. 

 

The   

project 

was    

celebrat-

ed at 

Fitz-

wimarc 

where all local schools who had been working 

with the musicians got together to perform 

their songs to each other. 

The Choir at 

Christmas 
 

The KS2 choirs 

have had a busy 

few days perform-

ing at different 

events.   

On Thursday last 

week Grove Wood 

Choir had the honour of opening the Rayleigh Lights event 

in the High Street.  We braved the cold again on Friday 

when the Year 3 and 4 choir joined Years 5 and 6 to 

get everyone in the festive mood at the Christmas 

Fair.  Monday saw our annual trip to Rayleigh Library 

where some member of the Year 5 and 6 choir entertained 

parents and grandparents.  The new purple Father Christ-

mas hats have definitely helped us get into the Christmas 

spirit!   

Both choirs will be leading the singing at the Carol Service 

on Monday 18th December. Everyone is welcome to join us 

on the KS2 playground at 2pm. 

Year 1’s   Tinsel Tuesday was a huge 

success and 

got every-

one into a 

festive 

mood! We 

enjoyed 

making 

Christmas 

cards, santa 

hats, snow globes, sock snowmen and pa-

per plate Christmas trees. Thank you to all 

the parents and grandparents that attend-

ed and made this event so special for the 

children. 

Sports News…             On Wednesday 6th December 

our Year 6 Girls Netball Squad 

travelled to Alleyn Court to 

play in the friendly Santa Ral-

ly. We played four tightly con-

tested games and all had a 

brilliant time.  Well done to 

the whole team for showing 

the SPARK values whilst on 

and off the court and for play-

ing some superb netball.  

 

On Tuesday, two Grove Wood badminton teams entered 

the District competition after many hours of practice. All 

the children worked really hard on the day and competed 

with a huge sense of team effort. The results were out-

standing! Both Grove Wood teams made it to the final 

which was very tightly contested. Grove Wood 1 were vic-

torious 3-2 and will now go on 

to represent the school at the 

County Finals in 2018! In the 

lead up to the final, Grove 

Wood team 1 did not lose a 

single match with Grove Wood 

team 2 only losing one. This is 

an excellent result for both 

teams. Well done and good 

luck to Grove Wood team 1 in 

the County Finals.  


















